

Minutes of Meeting, CLOK Committee – Thursday 16th January 2020

1. Apologies

J Trigg, A Cranke, D Hooton

Present

C Mackenzie, J Green, R Rigby, Ann Cranke, C Wright, J Selby, P Archer

2. Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

D of E – BOF now looking into this **C Mackenzie** to follow up with BOF

SI Training Tuesday 21st Jan

Safety and controlling location **C Wright** to check up

Circulate M Hardy map list **J Green**

Previous minutes approved

3. Treasurer's Report

Toilets now £150.00 for one for an event

Daletown Good profit

Sprint series broke even

BOF Insurance does cover non paid up members

4. Events

Past Events

Hardwick Hall – went well no interaction with park runners

Teesside University – better weather good event

New Year Score event – Good event good map with positive feedback
thank you Dennis.

Future events 2019 / 20

Errington – all OK

Ayton Moor – in process no concerns

Yvette Baker Heat – J Green to talk to N Hunter as he may be away at
Interland with Dominic.

Summer Series – carry over to next month with J Trigg present

Autumn series – C Wright thinking of Egglescliffe School, Kirkleatham
wood, Runswick or Robin Hoods Bay + a park, **J Green** to send C
Wright map of Egglescliffe School.

5. Communication

Weekly news, website and Facebook page nothing noted

6. Development of the club

First aid course planned

CLOK League 2019 Use 4 of 7 forest events and joint winners as delta
between 1st and 2nd in 2019 was very small

Agree 2020 events in Feb meeting

7. Maps

What are the priorities for updates? None at present

8. AOB

A) Euro City Race – with Phil Batts via Skype

Garrison commander is OK to allow a Friday evening event, Richmond School OK as a base for Saturday urban event + an indoor event at the school? Review Liverpool and Manchester events for potential runners numbers. P Batts? English Heritage OK to use Easby abbey for a micro sprint potential for Juniors to plan this race.

Aim is to encourage tourists and new runners

Sunday HALO event in Thirsk.

Agreed that 1/3 of profits go to local causes to encourage involvement from local businesses.

B) update on Development conference – Phil Batts via Skype

Message to all clubs was BOF will work collaboratively not dictatorially, Sport England funding has lots of restrictions, need to emphasise Orienteering is a not for profit and use that to gain access to council sites. A letter to support this is available from BOF if needed.

Presentation from Grace Maloy on how to help young people ie transport and relationships with local University clubs was very good.

Club matters BOF will have a part time access officer.

Young volunteer recognition awards was talked about

BOF had offered to run a youth development camp in North of England, but no response, not known who was approached, Phil Conway is BOF officer. Need to follow up after JK.

POF talked about how they developed the club, regular week day event, adult training based from a pub very successful.

Orienteering Foundation

- Possible to approach for help to involve 3 schools in Richmond.
- Prepared to organise a local NEOA training event
- Have videos on POCs

There was a talk by an advertising agency which highlighted google analytics and how to release social media posts at preplanned times. How to target the social media posts and advertising. Phil Batts is prepared to pursue this.

C) BO volunteer awards – decide not to pursue

- D) Club jackets – Agreed to the block silhouette, bottom of the two shown and Seven contour pattern. Agreed to charge £33 / 18 for Noname Adult / Junior and £27/12 for Oland Senior/junior max 1 subsidised jacket per member. Also agreed that should order 50% over the expressed interest or 20 which ever is lower.
 - E) Club O tops proposal we buy for stock using new design we are selling 19/year. Suggest not to buy small sizes as we have a large stock of the current design, equal split of male / female shape more mens XL and above.
Action put the two designs into the news letter for a poll on preferred pattern.
- C Mackenzie**
- F) Peter update on British Orienteering Club & Members Forum – 16th November Leeds held over to next meeting
 - G) Joe Wright trophy add to next newsletter **J Green**
 - H) Date of meal agreed as last Friday in March **J Selby** to check on cricket club at Great Ayton

9. Next Meeting

Date of 13th Feb at R Rigby House.